
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

May 9, 2022
The meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Thomson.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, June 13th at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting minutes of April 11th were approved as written.  Present were Commissioner Gubrud, Commissioner Thomson, Commissioner McMahan (Zoom), Chief Berg and Secretary Berg.  Station Captain Phill Zimmerman and Firefighter Mark Redis (Zoom) along with Big Lake community members Andrea Xaver, Barb Zimmerman (Zoom), Katy Olson and Will Hanson were also present. Allen Grenz from Clear Lake was also present. 
Correspondence:  N/A
Public Comment:  N/A
Old Business:  

Newsletter – Secretary Berg is working on the next newsletter and will send out soon.
Apparatus Replacement Program – Commissioner McMahan is still working on the schedule. 
Levy Lid – Commissioner Thomson would like to have a workshop in the next couple of weeks to discuss a tax increase and also the apparatus replacement schedule.

Surplus – Commissioner McMahan made a motion to surplus the Honda lawn mower.  Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  After a brief discussion the motion passed unanimously. 

Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume 2022.  We have responded to 100 calls so far this year.  
New Business:  
Chief Contract – Commissioner Thomson updated the Chief’s contract and will have the Secretary make the changes for it to be presented next month.
Chief’s Report: 
· There was a structure fire last Saturday.  There were also a couple of motor homes involved.  
· They have been cleaning all of the stations and going through really old items.  
· We have 7 new recruits.  Chief Berg would like to send them all to the academy in the fall.
· There are 5 firefighters doing red card next month.
· The Helitac crew will be here sometime this week.  
· The parking lot needs to be resealed.  Chief Berg would like to get it done now that the parking lot is clean thanks to Captain Olson.
· Pump testing is set up for June 21st.
· The brush truck has been fixed.  It still has a water tank valve issue.
· They are doing a joint training on the 24th of May with the DNR.
Assistant Chief Report:  N/A
Executive Session:  N/A
Good of the Order:  N/A
Commissioner McMahan made a motion to approve payroll check #’s 3800-3807 and EFTPS in the amount of $4,120.29 and accounts payable check #s 3808-3830 in the amount of $21,520.82. Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Meeting adjourned at 6:49 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Bruce Thomson, Commissioner Chair


